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MRS ELLEN HAMMOND  ?   - 2020 
I recently heard from branch chaplain, Peter, of the death of Mrs Ellen Hammond from Docking.  Although not 
a member of the branch, she had been a long term member of the Docking Women's Section some years ago, 
following her wartime service, and has been a consistent and very effective Poppy Appeal collector for many 
years - most recently by successfully inviting locals into her home to donate.  She will be much missed. 

 


